
Minidoka County School District 

Food Service Report 
March 2019 

 

Claims; 

Howdy guys. We will be doing things a little different this month with our report 

for claims. We have made a spread sheet that has the lunch and breakfast 

numbers for the entire school year. The breakfast will not show a number from 

last year to compare to because of this year we still had free breakfast at all 

schools and classroom breakfast at West, so the numbers do not compare well. 

We will be able to see the numbers for each month and that should give you a 

good comparison to look at for this school year. 

I will let you know in this report the amount of reimbursement that we will 

receive for the month and compare it to last year. For the month of March 2019 

we will receive a reimbursement of $128,141.72 from the USDA. Last year for 

March we received $146,201.04. There was 16 days served in 2018 and 15 days 

served in 2019.  

Projects; 

We started up Freezer # 1 and we had to replace a defrost termination switch and 

now everything is working well. We are not shutting down freezer # 2 until 

summer. We have too much product in that freezer at this time. 

All of our door locks have been replaced and seem to be working at this time. 

We are starting to get prepared for the summer programs. Our application is 

done and we are starting to get staff on board to work the summer.  

I was hoping that we could have started our NSLP application by now, but the 

state department does not have them ready for us yet. We will start on that 

application as soon as we can. 

We did hire three new full time cooks that started on April 1st. We hired one for 

West, one for East and one for Minico. So far all three are working out well. 

Thank you all and come and visit us sometime. 


